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TITLE 50 DEPARTMENT OF LOCAL
GOVERNMENT FINANCE

LSA Document #05-253

April 18, 2006

Representative Michael Murphy, Chairperson
Administrative Rules Oversight Committee

Attn: Sarah Burkman, Staff Attorney
Legislative Services Agency
200 W. Washington Street, Suite 301
Indianapolis, IN 46204

RE: Notification of noncompliance with 60-day requirement

Dear Representative Murphy,

Pursuant to IC 4-22-2-19(c), please consider this letter notification of the Department of Local Government Finance’s (“DLGF”)
noncompliance with the 60-day provision of IC 4-22-2-19. The DLGF did not begin the rulemaking process to repeal 50 IAC 13
regarding land valuation for real property assessment purposes within 60-days after the statutory authorization.

The DLGF timely promulgated 50 IAC 2.3 which incorporates by reference the Real Property Assessment Manual and Real
Property Assessment Guidelines. The Real Property Assessment Manual and Real Property Assessment Guidelines include provisions
for the valuation of land and all real property assessed after February 28, 2002 must be assessed in accordance with the Real Property
Assessment Manual and Real Property Assessment Guidelines. During the rulemaking process for 50 IAC 2.3, the DLGF
inadvertently failed to repeal 50 IAC 13 which is in conflict with the land valuation procedures described in the Guidelines. As soon
as the DLGF realized this oversight we began the rulemaking process to repeal 50 IAC 13 and correct this problem. The final rule
to repeal 50 IAC 13, LSA Doc. #05-253, will be submitted to the Attorney General’s Office to begin the approval process by the end
of the week.

Please call (233-4361) if you have any questions regarding this notification or if you require any additional information.

Sincerely,

Amber Merlau St. Amour
Staff Attorney
Department of Local Government Finance


